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Mr. Vassar spoke at the Commercial Club meeting of the effort that was made to get enough subscriptions from 
the people of Caldwell to improve Kimball Avenue from Cleveland Boulevard to the city limits. He had already 
secured $275.00 in cash and promises of men and teams and needed about $1,000.00. The members of the 
club appreciated the value of the improvement and assured their cooperation. 
 
He served as Mayor of Caldwell for three-years, 1933-1936, and served as acting Mayor 1962-1963. 


